
December 17, 1987 

 The Mt. Joy Township Supervisors held their regular monthly meeting on 

Thursday, December 17, 1987 at 8:00 p.m. at the township municipal building on Hoffman 

Home Road.  All members were present.   

 The minutes were approved by motion of Wilbur Danner, 2
nd

 by Glenn Snyder, 

carried.  

 The treasurer’s report was approved by motion of Snyder, 2
nd

 by Danner, carried.  

 The 1988 budget was approved by motion of Snyder, 2
nd

 by Danner, carried.   

 Bids for mower and tractor were as follows:   

 Melvin J. Sheffer  - Tractor & Mower - $24,00.00 

 Stephenson Equip.  - Tractor with Tiger mower - $30,656.00 

      Tiger mower only  - $19,000.00 

 Sibert Farm Equip.  - 6610 Ford Diesel - $9,887.66 

 A motion by Snyder, 2
nd

 by Danner to take these bids under advisement until the 

January 4, 1988 reorganizational meeting to make final decision, carried.   

 Hazel Crouse Plans - motion made by Snyder, 2
nd

 by Harry Hilbert to approve these 

plans subject to DER’s approval.   

 Lake Heritage Municipal Authority - The resignation of Tom Gibbons was accepted 

with regrets.  A motion was made by Hilbert to appoint Paul Shanholtz to the board, 2
nd

 by 

Danner, carried.    

 Jake Stoltzfus and Maitland Brothers have no sewer permits for the mobile homes 

on their properties.  To notify sewage enforcement officer, Dean Shultz, and have charges 

filed against these parties.   

 Ken Dehoff - Nothing further on this problem.    

 Next meeting January 4, 1988 Re-organizational meeting at 7:30 p.m.  

 Meeting adjourned at 9:25 p.m.  

 Submitted by Barbara J. Snyder, secretary.   


